
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
CORPUS CHRISTI ARMY DEPOT

~ REPLY TO

CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS 78419

ATTENTION OF February 29, 1984
SDSCC-GO

Dr. Hector P. Garcia
1315 Bright

C orpus Christi, Texas 78405

Dear Dr. Garcia:

In reference to Mrs Lucille M. Guzman's letter dated February 16, 1984, I
have inquired about Mr. Alex Guzman's efforts to obtain employment at the Corpus
Christi Army Depot.

Mr. Guzman was one of the Air Traffic Controllers employed by the Federal
Aviation Agency who went on strike and was dismissed by Executive Order. He is
being considered for employment at the Corpus Christi Army Depot for the position
of "Electronic Measurement Standard and Calibration Mechanic, WG-11"; however,
clearance through the "Investigative Branch" of the Office of Personnel Manage-
ment in Washington, D.C. is required before Mr. Guzman can be hired.

Since che position for which Mr. Guzman is being considered is "sensitive"
it may take longer for the Depot uo receive a clearance than from a "non-
senitive" position.

Mrs Connie Nelson, a staffing specialist in the Recruitment and Placement
Branch of the Civilian Personnnel Office recently met with Mr. Guzman and dis-
cussed the above matter. Her phone number for information purposes is (512)
939-4359.

I will be coordinating this matter with Mrs Nelson Personally. If I can
be of any further assistance please call on me.

.

Sincerely yours, -<'*=----1-r-
2 ..

-' 1

Heriberto Ponce
Hispanic Employment Program Manager
Office of Equal Opportunity
Corpus Christi Army Depot

Copy furnished:
,

Civilian Personnel Office
Mrs Lucille M. Guzman
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